
� Twenty one (21) of the twenty three (23)
CDAC members supported operator
certification as outlined in the final
consensus document submitted to OSHA 
in August 2004.

� The CDAC consensus document was
unanimously approved by OSHA’s Advisory
Committee on Construction Safety and
Health (ACCSH).

� Much of the industry that uses cranes
(steel erection, petrochemical, crane rental,
construction) already certifies their
operators. For example, NCCCO is
endorsed or recognized by nine (9)
industry management and labor
associations including AGC, International
Union of Operating Engineers and the
Steel Erectors Association of America. A
comprehensive industry study published in
June 20081 recommends certification not
just for crane operators, but also for
signalpersons, riggers and inspectors.

� Some employers are reluctant to test their
employees for fear their lack of training
will result in their failing tests. In many
cases a stated opposition to certification
masks an opposition to training. A federal
requirement would bring those employers
who are reluctant to train and test their
employees into line with industry
standards.

� Six (6) states have enacted crane operator
certification requirements in the four years
since the CDAC report was completed2. At
least six (6) more states and two (2) cities
have introduced legislation or are in the
process of drafting it.

� Nationwide mandatory crane operator
certification is coming. The only remaining
question is: Will this be a state-by-state
(city-by-city, county-by-county) process, or
a national program that will be uniform
for employers everywhere?

�



� Certification must be independent of the
training process to ensure no conflict of
interest in the testing process (e.g. schools
instruct students, while Educational Testing


